
The Texas State Board of Pharmacy files this notice of intent to review Chapter 291, 
Subchapter B (§§291.31 – 291.36), concerning Pharmacies (Community Pharmacy (Class A)), 
pursuant to Texas Government Code §2001.039, regarding Agency Review of Existing Rules.   
 
Comments regarding whether the reason for adopting the rule continues to exist, may be 
submitted to Eamon D. Briggs, Deputy General Counsel, Texas State Board of Pharmacy, 1801 
Congress Avenue, Suite 13.100, Austin, Texas 78701-1319, FAX (512) 305-8061. Comments 
must be received by 5:00 p.m., January 30, 2024. 


